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CL.SEPTEMBER.16

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 15 September 2016 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, R. Hughes (Chairman), L. Owen and L. Ridgway.
Also present: Councillor M. Whittle.

Clerk:

Assistant Town Clerk.
Due to the Chairman and Vice-Chairman not being at the meeting the Assistant Clerk asked for nominations for a Chairman.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Owen seconded and it was RESOLVED:
For Councillor L. Ridgway to be Chairman at this Christmas Lights Sub Committee.

16.154.CL
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett and T. Beckett.
16.155.CL
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no interests declared.
16.156.CL
MINUTES
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Owen seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 14 April 2016.
16.157.CL
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS EVENT 2016
Councillor Hughes updated the Assistant Clerk that he has been waiting for three months for the Highways Technician at Shropshire Council to acknowledge Town Council’s request for permission for the additional Christmas tree base work in front of the Buttercross.  He was now pleased to report they will be coming out to see the Assistant Clerk on Friday 16 September.

The Assistant Clerk thanked Councillor Hughes for arranging this.
Councillor Whittle entered the Chamber.
The Assistant Clerk reported she has completed all the legal parts for the event such as the road closures, St. John’s ambulance, police, fire and ambulance.

Some new local entertainment has been booked this year such as a young musician and a line dancing group. A magician and the donkeys have been booked for the event but the Assistant Clerk thought there should be some additional entertainment acts and asked for members’ suggestions.

Councillor Ridgway said he knows a fire eater act we could possibly have, he said he will make some enquiries and report back.

Councillor Whittle said it would be nice to have the Victorian Fare attend the event, he said he would pass on the contact information to the Assistant Clerk.

All members agreed the Victorian Fare and the fire eater’s act would be an asset to have at the event.

Councillor Whittle also suggested asking ‘The Whitchurch Volunteers’ to the event,  they reenact the Christmas first world war football match, he could ask them to attend and will keep the Assistant Clerk updated.
Councillor Owen said he could have a word with some people he knows that play in a band to see if they are interested playing at the event.
Councillor Aldcroft entered the Chamber.

The Assistant Clerk asked members who they would like to switch the lights on this year.

Councillor Ridgway suggested doing a coloring competition, the same as last year.

Councillor Brown entered the Chamber.
Councillor Hughes said he will ask the management at The Red Lion Pub to see if they could run the children’s colouring competition on behalf of the Town Council.

The Assistant Clerk said she could organize the colouring competition sheets and asked members if they would like to invite John Challis ‘Boycie’ to the lights switch on.
Members thought this would be a nice idea and the Assistant Clerk should  go ahead and enquire.

The Chairman also suggested running the best decorative shop front display competition again.

The Assistant Clerk asked if they would like to include residential houses; a lot of residents make a special effort around the the town.

Members thought it would be best to stick to the same format as the previous year; to hold a competition for business within the town.

Councillor Hughes said it may be a better idea to have the food traders mixed in with the stalls this year and to have the donkeys stationed outside the Buttercross to keep the entertainment altogether.
The Assistant Clerk said she would email Councillor Tim Beckett to ask if he can confirm that Muller will be kind enough to supply the Christmas trees for the town  again this year.
The Chairman suggested having another meeting on Thursday 29 September at 2016 at 6.30pm.

The meeting concluded at 6.55 pm.
Signed:  …………………………



Date:       …………………………

